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Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc. 

  

Notice is hereby given that the 17th Annual General Meeting of the Broulee Surfers Surf Life 
Saving Club will be held in the Clubhouse on Sunday, 14th July, 1995 commencing at 1-30pm 

AGENDA 

1. Welcome to Members and Guests 

2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the 16th Annual General Meeting 

4. Business Arising from the Minutes 

5. Confirmation of the 16th Annual Report and Balance Sheet 

6. Election of Officers for the 1996-97 Season 

7. Notice of Motion (of which due Notice has been given) 

Moved and endorsed by the Club Committee that Life Membership be 
conferred on Terry Freeman. 

8. Urgent General Business 

9. Presentation of Awards gained during the 1995-96 Season 

Nick Dixon 
Hon. ,Secretary 

Nominations - all nominations for Office for the 1996-97 Season to be in the hands of the 
Hon. Secretary at least one hour prior to the commencement of the Meeting. 

At the conclusion of the Meeting all in attendance are invited to refreshments. 



	 Office Bearers 1995/96 	

Patron 	 Public Officer 
Gary Carter 	 Nick Dixon 

Vice Patrons 
Paul Bannon 
Colin Carter 
Len Carter 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Kevin Smith 
Peter Smith 
Annette Wensing 

First Aid Officer 
Kam Griffiths 

Chief Instructor 
John Gale 

Radio Officer 
Col Gallagher 

Gear Steward 
Les Byrnes 

President 
Terry Freeman 	 Board & Ski Captain 

Bruce McWatt 
Vice President 

Justin McCarthy 	 Publicity Officer 
Lionel Franks 

Hon. Secretary 
Nick Dixon 	 Hon. Registrar 

Nick Dixon 
Hon. Treasurer 

Kerri Hall 

Club Captain 
Todd Hayward 

Club Vice Captain 
Greer Dixon 

House Captain 
John Hall 

Committee 
Ross Hayward, Stephen Heffernan, 
Gary Carter, Vince Lollback 

Asst.Hon.Secretary/Treasurer 
Claudia Dixon 

Delegates To FSC Branch 
George Bunney 
Claudia Dixon 

Delegates Junior Activities 
Justin McCarthy 
John Edmunds 

Boat Captain 
Gavin Hunt 

Hon. Resident Member 
Nev Holloway 

Maintenance Officer 
John Zanotti 	 IRB Captain 

Peter McKay 
Broulee Boutique 

Penny Lloyd 
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Broulee Surfers SLK Financial Members -1995/96 

LIFE MEMBER (1) 

WERNER, Kelvin 

HONORARY (9) 

BANNON, Dr Paul 
CARTER, Colin 
CARTER, Garry 
CARTER, Len 
FILMER, Ken 
HORNE, Jack 
SMITH, Kevin 
SMITH, Peter 
WENSING, Annette 

S.L.S.C. 

SENIOR ACTIVE (57) 

AHEARN, Robert 
BA1'hMAN, Michael 
BONEHAM, Phil 
BONEHAM, Sandra 
BOYD, Anthony 
BRIAN, Amanda 
BUNNEY, George 
BUNNEY, Jason 
BUNNEY, Stephen 
CLAYTON, Stephen 
CODDINGTON, Cate 
COOK, Peter 
COREY, Timothy 
COSS, Andrea 
CROSSLEY, Rowan 
DARBY, Emma 
DAWSON, Mark 
DIXON, Shelli 
DUBBERT, Mark  

FOGARTY, Anthony 
GEIER, Benjamin 
GINMAN, Mick 
GRAETSCH, Fredi 
HAMMOND, Matthew 
HAYWARD, Todd 
HEFFERNAN, Stephen 
HOGAN, John 
HOLYLAND, Steve 
HUNT, Gavin 
HUNT, Matthew 
JAMES, Ronald 
KELLY, Craig 
KINSMORE, Simon 
KOSALKA, Brian 
MCCARTHY, Justin 
McKAY. Peter 
McWATT, Bruce 
MARCKS, Gordon  

MITCHELL, Tim 
NOTT, Tony 
OLIVER, Craig 
O'NEILL, Peter 
PAULL, David 
PENDRICK, John 
PIPITONE, Jevan 
PLATTS, Ian 
PROW, Jeff 
QUIRK, Ian 
RAWLINGS, Stephen 
SHIELS, John 
SPELLACY, Mike 
STEWART, Samantha 
STICHNAU, Mick 
SZELL, Don 
WATT, Andrew 
WILSON, Simon 
ZIVIANI, Nick 
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	 Membership 	

UNDER 18 (9) 

COLE, Petrina 
DIXON, Greer 
GAFFEY, Karen 
HAYWARD, Lisa 
McCARTHY, Daniel 
MITCHELL, Tim 
MORCOM, Simon 
RUSSELL, Amanda 
TAGI Emi 

UNDER 16 (5) 

BROOKS, Peta 
GALLAGHER, Janelle 
McCARTHY, James 
SMITH, Aaron 
SMITH, Elizabeth 

ACTIVE RESERVE (8) 

CAMERON, Kate 
FREEMAN, Terry 
GALE, John 
HAYWARD, Ross 
HALPIN, Peter 
HENDERSON, Eric 
HOGAN, Mark 
McCARTHY, Justin  

AWARD MEMBER (13) 

ARMSTRONG, Keith 
BROOKS, Angela 
COOTES, Ted 
COOTES, Pamela 
DIXON, Claudia 
GRIFFITHS, Kim 
GRIFFITHS, Phil 
HALL, John 
HOLMES, Gregory 
HOLMES, Yvonne 
LEGGE, Robyn 
LOLLBACK, Vincent 
SMITH, Alan 

LONG SERVICE (12) 

BYRNES, Les 
DIXON, Nicholas 
FILMER, Kenneth 
FRANKS, Lionel 
GALLAGHER, Colin 
HARRIS, Gordon 
HORNE, Jack 
HUNT, A.E. (Bert) 
KIDNEY, Tony 
TESSYMAN, Mark 
WHI 11, Graeme 
ZANOTTI, John 

COUNTRY MEMBER (3) 

DAVIES, Martin 
LAMONT, Struan, 
ROBERTS, Tom  

ASSOCIATE (36) 

BALCOMB, Robert 
BALCOMB, Yvonne 
BARRIE, Adrianne 
BROOKS, Noel 
CARTER, Colin 
CARTER, Gary 
CARTER, Heather 
CARTER, June 
COLEMAN, Rhonda 
DAVIS, Garry 
DAVIS, Sandra 
EDMUNDS, John 
FILMER, Margaret 
FOGARTY, Barbara 
FOLEY, Neville 
FREEMAN, Maree 
GRIFFITHS, Phil 
HALL Kerry 
HALPIN, Marilyn 
KING, Cheryle 
KING, Brian 
LLOYD, Alan 
LLOYD, Penelope 
LOLLBACK, Jacqueline 
MARSHALL, Geoffrey 
MARSHALL, Karen 
MEALY, Russell 
RAWLINGS, Janelle 
ROOKS, Gary 
ROOKS, Marilyn 
SKINNER, Mathew 
SMITH, Debbie 
SPITTLES, Edward 
WEBSTER, Keith 
WHI1'h, Adele 
ZANOTTI, Denise 
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Sixteenth Annual Report 
	& Balance Sheet For Season 1995-96 	

To be submitted at the dnnual General Meeting of the Club to be held in the Club House, Broulee 
on Sunday, 14th July, 1996 at 1.30pm. 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

overing the activities of the Club and 
its Members for the 1995/96 Season, 
this 17th Annual Report and Balance 

Sheet is submitted to you for your consideration 
and adoption at the forthcoming Seventeenth 
Annual General Meeting of the Club. 

The Club is proud to report that, once again, 
"No Lives Have Been Lost Whilst Patrols Have 
Been on Duty". The Club extends its 
appreciation to those members who honoured 
their Patrol obligations. Unfortunately there 
were some serious lapses with Patrols and it was 
the efforts of members performing volunteer 
Patrols that assisted the Club in its commitment 
to those using the surf at Broulee. 

Some Members seemed unprepared to attend 
rostered Patrols and potentially leave their Patrol 
undermanned. Members are reminded that their 
entry into major competition is dependent upon 
the number of rostered hours completed each 
year between January 1 st and December 31 st. 
Members who have not met the requirements 
will not be entered for any major carnivals. 

Under the leadership of President Terry 
Freeman, the Club has progressed well during 
the year with the following to Report: 

MEMBERSHIP 

Club Membership has remained static with a 
substantial increase in Junior (Nipper) 
Membership. 

The Membership of the Club as at 30th April, 
1996 consists of the following categories (with 
comparative figures for 1994/95)- 

1995 1996 
Life Members 1 1 
Honorary Members 9 9 
Senior Active 58 57 
Under 18 10 9 
U/16 10 5 
Active Reserve 8 8 
Long Service 17 12 
Award Member 13 13 
Country Member 3 
Associate 28 36 
Total 154 153 

Junior Activities Membership is as follows: 

Junior Members 	27 	82 
Associate 	 17 
Total 
	

34 	82 

	

Grand Total Club Membership: 18 6 	235 

FINANCE 

Club finances which are in a satisfactory 
position, the overdraft with the 
Commonwealth Bank, Moruya negotiated 
near the end of last Season to complete new 
facilities in the Clubhouse has been paid 
back. The Club has financial commitments 
to meet with improvements to facilities 
downstairs and with bringing the Club up to 
fire safety standards. 
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Secretary's Report Continued... 

We are grateful to the Department of Sport and 
Recreation for a grant of $5 000 on a $ for $ 
basis to assist with Meeting the costs associated 
with this project for a further $ for $ Grant of 
$1875 for the refurbishment of our Zodiac IRB 
and the purchase of a new engine. 

The Bar Facilities, reported on last year have 
been a welcome source of finance to meet the 
day by day running costs of the Club. These 
facilities will not solve the financial problems 
of the Club nor will they do any more than they 
have over the past year unless more and varied 
use of the facilities are made by the Club and 
its members. 

Many thanks to our Treasurer Kerri Hall who 
assumed these duties in the early part of the 
Season. 

NEW FACILITIES 

A complete refurbishment of the downstairs 
section of the Clubhouse is currently underway. 
The showers have been converted into cubicle 
style units, the coolroom and other plant is now 
contained in a separate room and provision is 
being made for a Club Common Room and a 
new members' kitchen. These facilities will 
hopefully be completed in the very near future. 

The running of the bar has been responsibility 
of our House Captain, John Hall who has done 
an excellent job over the entire year. 

SLSA AWARDS 

A total of 18 Association Awards were gained 
by the Club during the year. Congratulations 
to those successful candidates and many thanks 
to our Chief Instructor, John Gale. 

COMPETITION 

The Club finished fourth in the Jack Beale 
Carnival Point Score last season. Carnival 
attendance by our Members was generally poor 
but nevertheless some excellent performances 
were registered by our competitors. Lisa 
Hayward and Greer Dixon were voted `Person 
of the Carnival' Awards for their performances 
at the Moruya and Narooma Carnivals 
respectively. 

MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS 

NSW Country Branches: 
Warilla-Barrack Point 
(South Coast Branch) 

• lst - Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint 
Greer Dixon 

• 2nd - Open Boat Race 
Gavin Hunt, Gordon Marcks, Ben Geier, 
Mick Ginman, Matt Hunt 

• 3rd - Open Ladies Beach Sprint 
Greer Dixon 

• 3rd - Under 18 Ladies Beach Flags 
Greer Dixon 

• 5th - Reserve Boat Race 
Jason Bunney, Ian Quirk, John Pendrick, 
Peter Cook, Stephen Heffernan 

NSW State: 
South Maroubra 
(Sydney Branch) 

• 5th - Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint 
Greer Dixon 

• 4th - Semi-Final Open Boat 
Bert Hunt, Gordon Marcks, Ben Geier, 
Mick Ginman, Gavin Hunt 
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Secretary's Report Continued... 

Australian Championships: 
Kurrawa (Queensland) 

A team of some 18 Members made their way 
in groups to Kurrawa on the Gold Coast for the 
Australian Championships which were held on 
the weekend of 7-9th April. The team consisted 
of three boat crews and Greer Dixon, our only 
beach competitor. 

Huge surf conditions were the conditions which 
faced competitors and the Carnival Organisers 
were faced with finding alternate venues to no 
avail. 

Our boat crews competed as follows - 
• Reserve Crew -  eliminated in Round 1. 

Jason Bunney (Sweep) 
Peter Cook 
Ian Quirk 
John Pendrick 
Simon Wilson 

• Open Crew 'A' - eliminated in Round 3 
Jason Bunney (Sweep) 
Steve Clayton 
Nick Ziviani 
Steven Bunney 
Stephen Heffernan 

• Open Crew 'B' - eliminated in Round 1 
Bert Hunt (Sweep) 
Gordon Marcks 
Ben Geier 
Mick Ginman 
Gavin Hunt 

Our only finalist was Greer Dixon who showed 
fine form in the Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint 
with a very creditable 5th in the Final for the 
second year in a row. 

CONCLUSION 

The 1995/96 Season is another milestone in the 
development of our Club. With the Clubhouse 
almost completed all that is needed is for our  

Members to utilise the facilities available in all 
fields - lifesaving, social, competition and 
recreation. 

Many thanks to all those who played their part 
in 1995/96 and good luck in the forthcoming 
year. 

Nick Dixon 
Hon. Secretary 
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Club Captain's Report ;_— 

t is difficult for me to write a true report 
on the Season. Although it started with 
good intentions, my work commitments 

soon took over as many members can no doubt 
relate to. I can report that it was a good season 
for surf with great waves to be had throughout 
the summer as soon as the jellyfish dispersed. 

Well done to all those who did achieve personal 
goals through the competitive season. Although 
one must remember that there are two sides to 
Surf Life Saving, the competitive side which is 
so often glorified by the media and the more 
important side which is so often forgotten by 
members - that being patrols. 

The Club activities for the Season were kept 
alive by a handful of members - you know who 
you are! Especially thank you to Greer Dixon 
(Vice Captain) for your support and service to 
the Club at all levels. 

Todd Hayward 
Club Captain 

IRB Captain's Report — 

nother Season draws to a close & the 
IRBs this Season have had the usual 
hours of use on Patrols and with the 

Nippers on Sunday mornings. 

Both motors are in new condition with about 
twenty hours on each motor. The Achilles IRB 
is clean and in storage for the winter. The 
Zodiac IRB has been serviced in Sydney and 
is in reasonable condition. 

During Patrol use and training, drivers should 
make sure all pre-checks are carried out 
(the Log Book a must) so that services to the 
motors are carried out on schedule. The motors 
should be run and flushed and the IRB hosed 
out after use. 

Drivers should keep a distance of 18M (50ft) 
from the flagged areas at all times unless in a 
rescue situation. 

Thanks to everyone throughout the year. 

Peter McKay 
IRB Captain 

1st Far South Coast Branch 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

1st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

1st Far South Coast Branch 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

1st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

1st Far South Coast Branch 
Under 18 Ladies Surfboard Championship 

1st NSW Country Branches 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

3rd NSW Country Branches 
Open Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

3rd NSW Country Branches 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

5th NSW 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

5th Australian 
Under 18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

'JUNIOR ACHIEVER' 
GREER DIXON 

1995.96 
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	 Boat Captain's Report 	

ell, another year, another blister. 
It was a season of highs and lows, 
including some tremendous results 

and some, not so tremendous. 

The Season started for most with the Broulee 
to Bridge Marathon with the newly appointed 
Boat Captain having immediately to prove his 
worth after "Bloody Mick", misplaced the 
rowlocks (in my garage). A replacement set was 
quickly located and the race begun. The result 
was a favourable one with Broulee "George" 
1 st and Broulee "Bert" 2nd. But the real lesson 
learnt from that day was not to trust Gordon if 
he asks you about your pain tolerance, just ask 
Stephen Burney. 

From there, the next major event was the 
Country Championships at Warilla, with yours 
truly making his sweeping debut, sorry about 
that, Batemans Bay (and Mick). 
After some dubious decisions during the 
qualifying rounds and some equally evasive 
action by Team Manager, Nick Dixon in getting 
around the dubious decisions, a creditable 2nd 
place was gained in the Open (another silver 
medal for Gordon's collection) being defeated 
by the narrowest of margins. The Reserves did 
well to reach the final and were unlucky not to 
gain a medal. 

From there to the Branch Championships at 
Broulee, where large seas greeted all comers. 
It was a true measure of the depth that our Club 
is building in the boat arena to see the results 
of 1 st and 2nd in both the Open and Reserve 
events, with the `Bunny' boys claiming the day 
with solid performances in both divisions to 
claim the honours. 

The business end of the Season began with the 
State Titles held at Maroubra Beach. The 
`Burney' boys did not show the fotiu that they 
were capable of and bowed out of contention 
in the qualifying rounds, whilst Broulee `Bert' 
forged their way through to the semi-finals and 
were unlucky not to go further , proving that 
we could match the pace with the highly fancied 
Sydney crews. 

Finally, the long voyage was undertaken to 
Kurrawa on the Gold Coast for the Australian 
Titles. After long drives and flights no-one was 
prepared for the tragic weekend that was about 
to unfold. All were greeted by huge seas. The 
first day of competition was shifted from one 
beach to another and so on before being 
postponed. Saturday came and a cut-throat day 
of competition with many casualties. The 
Reserve crew looked as if they had made it out 
but the waves had other plans. Broulee `Bert' 
followed closely in the Open, challenging the 
ocean and coming off second best. After being 
hit by several waves, the stern of the boat 
decided it didn't want to any further part and 
so left the crew to fend for themselves. It really 
was a long swim home. Broulee `George' fared 
much better and full credit goes to them for a 
great achievement in reaching the quarter-finals 
in such trying and testing conditions. 
Congratulations to Jason and the boys. What 
did the cans look like? 
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Boat Captain's Report Continued ... 

Congratulations to Greer Dixon for her 5th 
placing in the final of the Under 18 Beach 
Sprint, a tremendous result and a just reward 
for all of the hard work she put in. 

On Sunday afternoon a number of us were on 
hand to witness the unfortunate incident which 
resulted in the death of Robert Gatenby whilst 
competing in the Under 18 Boat Final in 
Kurrawa's crew. The thoughts of all Broulee 
members go out to his family and friends 
following this unfortunate event. It was a tragic 
incident and one I'm sure we all wished had 
never happened, but let's not lose sight of the 
fact that it was just that, a tragic and unfortunate 
incident. Fingers don't need to be pointed or 
scape-goats looked for to be blamed. Robert 
was doing something which we all love 
otherwise we wouldn't being doing it. Ifpeople 
didn't want to compete, they weren't forced to. 

Thanks must go out to all those who put in the 
long hours training and travelling Thanks to 
the Club for assistance in getting the boats to 
the Australian Titles and to Matt Shonk for 
towing our boat up (next time remember the 
receipts, Shonky) and finally to Ben Geier just 
for being Ben Geier - without his grunting the 
Season would have been much less enjoyable. 

Gavin Hunt 
Boat Captain 

Broulee Summer-1995196 

— First Aid Report 

he First Aid and Patrol Officers 
experienced a very busy and 
successful 1995-96 Surf Life Saving 

Season. If the Season is to be remembered for 
one thing it must be the abundance of jellyfish 
and marine stingers. Unfortunately those who 
ventured into the briny during the week over 
Christmas found the water to be much less than 
inviting. 

A total of sixty five cases of marine stings were 
recorded as requiring treatment over the 
Season. Thirty of these cases were on Boxing 
Day alone. The patrol officers who were on duty 
during the worst ̀ stinger days' certainly gained 
plenty of experience in treating large numbers 
of people, some with severe marine stings. 

Seventeen cases were documented in the Club 
Log Book as requiring minor first aid. Many 
of these cases were due to cuts and abrasions. 
Unfortunately one major case of first aid 
occurred this season. The patient required 
ambulance transfer to hospital for treatment and 
admission. I am happy to report that this 
resulted in a successful outcome and an 
uncomplicated recovery. 

With renovations to the upstairs sections of the 
Clubhouse almost complete, the work focus has 
shifted downstairs. External doors and access 
from the beach to the First Aid Room have 
already been greatly improved. In the planning 
for renovations downstairs, some additional 
space may be gained for the First Aid Room. 
With all going to plan, improvements to the 
treatment area and facilities could be completed 
and ready for the 1996-97 Season. 

Thank-you to all Club Members, Committee 
Members and supporters for your work and 
assistance with First Aid this Season. 

Kim Griffiths 
First Aid Officer 
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	  Sear Steward's Report 	

Club Equipment 

Flags - Beach Patrol: Two, condition good, 
faded slightly, may need replacement during 
1996/97 season. 

Patrol Area - good condition. 

Rescue Tubes - Five, condition good; two red 
tubes, condition fair. 

Beach Signs - `Bathe Between the Flags', 
`Area Closed (Competition)', `Board & Wave 
Ski Area', 2 x `Do the Right Thing'. 
These signs are not being utilised to their 
advisory capacity - let's get with it members -
communication is the word for 1996/97. 

Paddles - one Danish style blades and two 
others I'd rather not talk about. 

Skis - six, two Burtons, two Pratts, one I 
donated as a learning ski and one Jeffreys. 

Boards - Malibu Racing Boards, three; Rescue 
Boards, two, plus two new rescue boards being 
held in reserve and additionally Emerald rescue 
board revamped. 

Nipper Boards - 8 foam/glass; 5 SLSA coolite.  

embers - it's imperative that when 
a board / ski (and this includes 
Nipper gear) is damaged it is 

reported immediately and taken out of service 
for repairs. The longer damaged equipment is 
subjected to use, the more damage is done. The 
equipment takes on weight, in the case of 
boards, the foam becomes saturated, the glass 
lifts and a bubbling effect becomes prominent, 
altering the shape of the running surface of the 
board resulting in the board becoming useless 
for competition/rescue (slower in the water). 

Skis, there is a similar result, whilst there's very 
little loss of shape, it's the weight of the craft 
that increases. The craft can be drained and 
dries out but there is still salt deposits inside 
the ski. Humidity moistens these salt deposits 
and when the bung is removed, damage occurs. 

The 1995/96 Season saw a slight improvement 
in the `ding' department, which was very 
pleasing and whilst I'm not intending to retire 
- yet - I don't want to be working like a one 
armed paper hanger! 

Best wishes for the coming Season, 1996/97. 

Les Byrnes 
Gear Steward 
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House Captain's 
	Report 	

he Club has been travelling very good 
this year due to the bar generating 
funds for the Club and equipment. The 

kitchen is still yet to be fitted out, but this is 
very close to being done. Also downstairs at 
the Clubhouse will be finished by the AGM 
allowing Members to stay downstairs which 
will consist of private showers, kitchen and 
living area. 

Bookings for the Club have been down this year 
which maybe is due to noise complaints and 
vicious rumours (which have been 
unsubstantiated) spread by certain people in the 
community but fortunately have not affected 
the Club financially or socially and hopefully 
will not in the future. There are some people 
who seem to forget that this is a surf life saving 
club committed to saving lives on the beach 
and in the sea and all the money raised by this 
Club goes into that commitment which in turn 
goes back into the Community in the way of 
dedicated work by all members of the Club who 
are volunteers serving their Community. 

Anybody who is interested in seeing what the 
funds have been spent from the bar proceeds 
are welcome to come and see the upgrade of 
the Club and equipment by way of upgrading 
the walkway to the beach, Fire Protection to 
the Council's Specifications, Clubroom, 
Showers, IRB Motor, IRB Repairs and other 
equipment. I would like to thank all Office 
Bearers, Members and Volunteers who made it 
possible to prosper in the upgrading of the 
Club's image. A special thanks to the Club 
Caretaker, Nev Holloway who has worked very 
hard for the Club. So let's keep working towards 
bigger and better things to show the knockers 
that we are dedicated to the Community and 
saving lives and not school yard gossip. 

Chief Instructor's 
	 Report 	
his Season was a difficult one for 
instruction due mainly to the weather 
conditions.We hardly had a summer 

and when we did the water was full of stingers, 
but we managed. 

The number of people wanting instruction was 
low with Bronze Medallions and Surf Life 
Saving Certificates being awarded. 

Next Season there will be a "Train-the-Trainer 
Course" for those people wishing to become 
Training Officers. Committee will advise on 
place, date and time and we hope to have a good 
attendance at this. 

Thanks to all. 
John Gale 
Chief Instructor 

Eurobodalla Paper Chasers 

s a fund raiser Broulee Surfers 
S.L.S.C. is one of four other 
community clubs that make up this 

Paper recycling organisation. 

Despite Two fires which destroyed tens of 
tonnes of paper and two of the organisations 
presses (thus preventing compact storage and 
hence paper was trashed for many weeks) 
income earned by the club this last financial 
year is $1,950. 

Every 5 weeks the club was rostered for 
crushing and baling of the deposited materials. 
It involved regular weekly pickups ofpaper and 
cardboard, (THANKS GREG & ALAN). 
Thanks goes to the regular crews who man the 
press and load the truck. 

Thank you to everyone who has been involved 
this year and let's do an even better job next 
year. See you at the bar. 	 Terry Freeman 

John Hall 
	 Club Representative 
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	Junior  Activities Report 	

f7li  eason 1995/96 was the first full Season 
for the young Nippers and we had a 
great response with around 85 boys and 

girls being registered. The Nippers began the 
Season improving their swimming at the 
Moruya Pool for a few weeks. They then moved 
to the beach where they learned not only 
swimming and beach events but were taught 
safety and some first aid. 

The Nippers competed at three Branch 
Carnivals for the Season where they did 
exceptionally well against kids with a lot more 
experience. The parents also enjoyed these 
Carnivals particularly those who stayed 
overnight at Tathra for that Carnival. 

• Moruya Country Markets, Moruya Apex and 
Moruya Lions for donations which will be 
used to buy two new Nipper boards for next 
Season 

In conclusion the Season was an excellent start 
for the Broulee Nippers and we should be able 
to build on this to establish a strong Junior Club. 
We look forward in the future to these Nippers 
patrolling and competing for the Senior Club. 

Justin McCarthy 
Chairman 
Junior Activities Committee 

JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP 

Thanks must go to many people who were 
responsible for the smooth running of the 
Nippers: 

• John Shiels, Mick Lambert, Leigh Louttit, 
Steve Spicer, Jeff Prow and Peter Halpin who 
were Group Leaders and did a fine job keeping 
the activities interesting and fun whilst 
teaching the lifesaving skills 

• Jane Hicks for her work as Registrar 
• Mick Lambert for his work as Secretary 
• Julie Shiels and Penny Lloyd for their work in 

organising uniforms 
• Zorana Grbic and Herman Posthuma (Rolls 

Choice) for their kind donations of T Shirts 
• Bob Balcomb (Bay Decor) for the caps 

donated for the end of Season B-B-Q 
• Bob Tye, Noel Brooks and Graham Campbell 

who provided water safety and other 
encouragement during water events 

• Peter McKay of East Coast Mufflers for work 
in providing a March Past Reel 

• Peter & Leigh Louttit for the Club flag 
• Les Byrnes for his work in repairing boards 
• All the parents who came along and helped 

with the B-B-Q's, transporting the gear and 
the kids 

Damien BILLS 
Nicholas BROOKS 
Peta BROOKS 
Amanda CAMPBELL 
Grace CAMPBELL 
Jesse CLARK 
Samantha CLARKE 
Jamie COOPER 
Kelly-Maree CRIBB 
Martin DE GRAFF 
Merrin DICKINSON 
Simone EGAN 
Andrew EDMUNDS 
Bridget EDMUNDS 
Stephanie EDMUNDS 
Jason EDWARDS 
Renee EGAN 
Michael FILMER-SMITH 
Michael FOLEY 
Elyse FRANCIS 
Nathan FRANCIS 
Caley FRASER 
Chris GIFFORD 
Ellie GLADWIN 
Nella GLYNN 
Tim GOERING 
Ian HALL 
Nathan HALL 
Zoe HALL 
Lauren HALPIN 
Sian HALPIN 
Beau HICKS 
Sam HICKS 
Steve HILLYEAR 
Tom HILLYEAR 
Hugh JOHNSTON 
Jack JOHNSTON 
Matthew KELLEY 
Talissa KELLEY 
Calem KELLY 
Alice-Rae KENNEDY 
Benjamin LAMBERT  

Matthew LAMBERT 
Scott LEAH 
Nicole LETH 
Renee LETH 
Alyssa LOUTTIT 
Brooke LOUTTIT 
Casie LOUT 1T 
Brad MENSFORTH 
Christopher MENSFORTH 
Adrian MILLER 
Hannah MITCHELL 
Thomas MITCHELL 
Daniel NOTT 
Monique PATTERSON 
Kent OLDREY 
Lisa O'CONNELL 
Matthew O'CONNELL 
Alice O'NEILL 
Brendan O'NEILL 
Megan O'NEILL 
Sasha POSTHUMA-GRBIC 
Stephan POSTHUMA-GRBIC 
Christopher PROW 
Joanne REID 
Melissa REID 
Kyle SCOTT 
Abby SHIELS 
Mitch SHIELS 
Courtney SMITH 
Jarrod SMITH 
Bronson SOUTH 
Dylan THOMAS 
Sarah TOTTERDELL 
Breanna TYE 
Jacob VANDENBERG 
Mark VANDENBERG 
Mitchell WALES 
Ben WALLACE 
Cassie WELLINGTON 
Andrew WENSING 
Melissa ZIEGLER 
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BRANCH CHAMPION$ 

   

Special Club Awards 

     

     

     

Congratulations to the following Members 
who were Branch Champions for the 1995-96 
Season: 

Open Surf Race 
Todd Hayward 

Open Surf Teams 
Todd Hayward/Justin McCarthy 

Open Iron Man 
Todd Hayward 
Diamond Lady 
Kate Cameron 

Open Boat Race 
Reserve Boat Race 
Open Board Race 

Todd Hayward 
U/18 Board Race 
Daniel McCarthy 

U/18 Ladies Board Race 
Greer Dixon 

Open Ladies Beach Sprint 
Greer Dixon 

U/18 Ladies Beach Sprint 
Greer Dixon 

Open Ladies Beach Flags 
Greer Dixon 

U/18 Ladies Beach Flags 
Greer Dixon 

The following Members were winners of the 
PERSON OF THE CARNIVALAWARDI: 

Moruya Carnival 
Lisa Hayward 

Narooma Carnival 
Greer Dixon 

Congratulations to the following Members who 
were successful in gaining the Club Special 
Awards for the 1995-96 Season - 

• Patrolman of the Year: 
George Bunney 

• Junior Achiever: 
' Greer Dixon 

• Club Person of the Year: 
John Hall 

Awards - 1995/1996 

BRONZE MEDALLION - (16) 

AHEARN, Robert 
BROOKS, Angela 

COSS, Andrea 
FRITSCH, Justine 
GAFFEY, Karen 

KOSALKA, Brian 
McLACHLAN, Robert 

MITCHELL, James 
MITCHELL, Tim 

MORCOM, Simon 
PROW, Jeff 

HOGAN, John 
ROOKS, Gary 

RUSSELL, Amanda 
TAGI, Emi 

TILYARD, Terry 

SURF LIFE SAVING CERTIFCATE - (1) 

Peta BROOKS 

EXAMINERS CERTIFICATE - (1) 

GALE, John 

COMMUNITY RESUSCIATION - (5) 

GALLOWAY, Dorothy 
GEPPERT, Carolyn 
RICHES, Graeme 
RICHES, Kacey 

RICHES, Michelle 
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VALUE OF CLUB ASSETS AT 30/4/96 
(At Cost or Estimated Value) 

1. Clubhouse Furniture, Fittings and Equipment 

Item 	 Value 	($) 
Honour Boards 	 500 
Photographs, Trophies 	 1 420 
Temprites, Taps, Lines etc 	 4 500 
Coolroom 	 1 400 
Refrigeration Unit 	 3 000 
2 Door Display Refrigerator (Bar) 	750 
Glass Washer 	 800 
Glass Racks, Trays etc 	 300 
Stereo System, Speakers 	 450 
SS Sinks 	 170 
Bar Fittings, Roller Door, Locks 	1200 
Gas Space Heater 	 300 
2 Door Display Refrigerator (Kitchen) 	990 
Chairs, tables 	 1 900 
Bar-Tables 	 400 
Television Sets 	 100 
Ice-maker 	 350 
Air conditioner 	 80 
Hot Water Systems 	 350 
Gas BBQ 	 200 
Cordless Telephone 	 130 

TOTAL $19 290 

2. Lifesaving Gear & Equipment 

Radios 	 600 
Patrol Area, Flags, Rescue Tubes 	600 
Surf skis 	 400 
Surf Boards (Racing) 	 400 
Surf Boards (Rescue) 	 1 500 
IRB's, Engines, Trailers 	 9200 
Surfboats, Trailers, Oars 	 6 000 
First Aid Equipment 	 600 

TOTAL $19 300 
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	 Donations 1995/96 

General Donations 
P & A Stammers 2000 
Eurobodalla Shire Council (Annual Grant) 2 300 00 
Warren Sutherland 6000 
Batemans Bay Police 50000 
Eurobodalla Paper Chasers 1 80000 
Sundry Donations 4400 

Junior Activities 
Apex Club of Moruya 	 50000 
Moruya Lions Club 
	

10000 
Moruya Markets 	 50000 

Boat Crew Sponsorship to Australian Championships 
Mitchell Glass Works 	 20000 
Canberra Tradesmen's Club 

	
2 000 00 

TOK Carpentry & Partitioning 	 30000 

Thanks and Appreciation 

• Eurobodalla Shire Council - for recognition of our service to the Community by the 
award of a subsidy of $2,300 

• Hon. Auditors - Keary, Flynn and Bannon (Brian Hingston) -  for completion of the 
Annual Audit of the Club Accounts and for advice and assistance given 

• Batemans Bay Engineering (Peter McKay) -  for assistance with IRB maintenance and 
manufacture of Nippers March Past Reel 

• Department of Sport and Recreation for the provision of a grant of $ for repairs to the 
Club Zodiac IRB and for the purchase of a new engine and for a capital assistance grant of 
$5 000 for the upgrading of the Clubhouse to meet fire safety standards 

• Russell Smith MP for assistance with the submission of the Capital Assistance Grant 

• Christine May (Community Health) and Kim Griffiths (First Aid Officer) for the 
development of a Sun Safety Policy for the Club 

• Penny Lloyd for the administration of the `Broulee Boutique' for the past years 

• Nev Holloway (Hon. Resident Member) for his work in and around the Clubhouse 

• Eurobodalla Paper Chasers -  for continuing to organise the recycling of waste paper in 
Moruya, a project which has benefited this Club financially and to those members who assisted. 
Special appreciation is again extended to Alan Smith and Greg Holmes 
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	 President's Addendum 	

s.L.s.C. 

s your Surf Club grows, ages and 
matures it supports an ever 
increasing and diverse membership. 

The club benefits from the variety, enthusiasm 
and experiences of this membership. 

The committee, selected by you that manages 
and administers the club brings many skills 
from this wide source of membership. Their 
expertise and efforts have resulted in a very 
profitable year. 

Congratulations to all and thanks. When each 
person does their job well the whole 
organisation runs smoothly. 

In last years Annual Report I spoke of the 
necessity for reliable funding structures to 
provide members with the equipment and 
facilities they need. Club house improvements 
and bar services has seen the greater 
community use and enjoyment ever increasing. 
This in turn has provided the income to fund 
the club. 

Thanks John and Nick, without your efforts 
(and your band of regular co-opted helpers) it 
would not be possible. 

Successful applications by the Secretary for 
grants, Capital Assistance and Dollar for Dollar, 
further add to our club assets, (as does the care 
of our caretaker). 

I have been a member of this club for the past 
13 years and a committee member for 12 of 
those. I would like to give the opportunity to 
those newer members who are a part of recent 
developments in the club's activities to become 
part of the committee and/or to elect someone 
from within their midst. 

For this reason I'm taking a break from 
committee activities and not standing for 
re-election next season. . 

Finally, a special thanks to those people who 
have supported me and the directions I saw as 
important for the club to take over the past 
decade. 

Yours in Vigilance and Service, 
Terry Freeman 
Club President 
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BROULEE SURFERS S.L.S.C. INC 

TRADING AND OPERATIONS STATEMENT 
FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 1996 

Last Year 

SALES 
Sales- Bar 

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD 

This Year 

4057.40 31050.85 

Opening Stock 446.00 
2415.23 Purchases - Bar 17992.74 

2415.23 18438.74 
446.00 Less Closing Stock 623.00 

(1969.23) (17815.74) 

2088.17 GROSS PROFIT FROM BAR TRADING 13235.11 

OTHER INCOME 
2585.00 Donations 3574.00 
3869.30 Fundraising & Hall Hire 5388.00 
2522.90 Grants 
238.13 Interest Received 72.80 

2813.00 Membership 3475.00 
5456.26 Sales 1700.00 
2681.00 S.L.S.A. 576.00 
386.55 Sundry Receipts 445.50 

20552.14 15231.30 

22640.31 TOTAL INCOME 28466.41 
EXPENDITURE 

22.85 Bank Charges & Interest 105.61 
Cleaning & Rubbish Disposal 557.94 

601.21 Clubhouse/Boatshed 2167.06 
802.90 Club Photos - 

Depreciation 7219.00 
1674.50 Carnival Expenses 

Gas & Beer Equipment 1389.69 
1678.85 Insurance 471.30 

Interest Paid 184.56 
544.00 Licences & Fees 656.00 
755.02 Maintain Equipment 2188.03 
478.20 New Equipment 180.00 
489.60 Office Supplies 1359.44 
794.00 Power 1416.76 

8697.86 Purchases 5135.82 
1051.80 S.L.S.C. 2285.10 

497.00 Sundry Expenses 252.04 
Table Cloths 129.50 

436.75 Telephone 992.00 
3093.10 Travelling & Seminar Expense 315.00 

287.96 Truck Hire 

21905.60 TOTAL EXPENDITURE 27004.85 

SURPLUS FUNDS FOR YEAR $734.71 $1461.56 
8149.61 Accumulated Funds B/F 8884.32 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS AS AT 30TH 
$8884.32 APRIL 1996 $10345.88 



,4 WIY//, 
Brian R. Hingston, B.Bus., A.S.A. 
KEAREY, FLYNN AND BANNON 

BROULEE SURFERS S.L.S.C. INC 

BALANCE SHEET 
AS AT 30TH APRIL 1996 

Last Year 

38732.00 
8149.61 
734.71 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS  
Asset Revaluation Reserve 
Accumulated Funds B1F 
Plus Surplus for the Year 

This Year 

38732.00 
8884.32 
1461.56 

47616.32 
	

TOTAL ACCUMULATED FUNDS 
	

49077.88 

REPRESENTED BY: 
CURRENT ASSETS  
Cash on Hand 
Commonwealth Bank A/c 0090 1714 
Commonwealth Bank A/c 1002 2799 
Stock on Hand - Bar 
Stock on Hand - Spray Jackets 

65.80 

1898.28 
446.00 

300.00 
2953.67 
1456.21 

623.00 
748.00 

2410.08 
	

6080.88 
5061.00 
	

Property Improvements 	 5061.00 

5061.00 
4688.00 

. 4688.00 

17032.00 

17032.00 

21700.00 

21700.00 

48481.00  

Plant & Equipment 
Less: Accumulated Depreciation 

Furniture 8. Equipment at 
Committee Valuation 3014195 
Less: Accumulated Depreciation 

Lifesaving Equipment at 
Committee Valuation 3014195 
Less: Accumulated Depreciation 

5061.00 
6723.00 
1176.00 

5547.00 

17032.00 
1703.00 

15329.00 

21700.00 
4340.00 

17360.00 

43297.00 

50891.08 

2774.76 
500.00 

TOTAL ASSETS 
CURRENT LIABILITIES 
Commonwealth Bank A/c 0090 1714 
Creditors - Bar Bond 

  

49377.88 

300.00 

  

3274.76 

   

300.00 

 

    

3274.76 TOTAL LIABILITIES 

  

300.00 

    

47616.32 NET ASSETS 49077.88 

 

    

ACCOUNTANTS' STATEMENT 

I have examined the books and vouchers of Broulee Surfers S.L.S.C. Inc. and 
certify that the above Income 8. Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet for 
the year ended 30th April 1996 are in accordance therewith. 

Dated: 8th July, 1995 
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